Board of Health Town of Northfield Meeting Minutes January 26, 2017

Meeting called to order: 5:45 pm

Members Present: Dave Balk, Phil Baker, Bob MacEwen, Dan Gray, Flora Sadri

Review of minutes: Tabled

Old Business:

- > Transfer Station Coordinator position- Continues on schedule. Anticipate advertising within 2-4 weeks.
- Food Permit Fees for Church Entities Motion to cease charging Churches for Food Permits Bob MacEwen.
 - Discussion: Churches ONLY. This would not include residential religious camps or educational entities.
 - Second: Dave Balk All in favor

New Business:

- Board received information from Town Health Agent that they were contacted by Department of Public Health regarding a test resulting in high lead / copper levels detected in 1 or more of the water fountains at NES. BOH contacted Tim Brandle, District Facilites Director for PVRS to get more information about the testing process and results. Left message to contact BOH as soon as possible. The Board will be working closely with Town Health Agents, PVRS staff to monitor the situation.
- > The Board was contacted by Mark Given of the local VFW post. He would like to place a Flag Collection Box at the transfer station to ensure the proper disposal of American Flags.
 - Motion to allow installation: Bob MacEwen
 Second: Dan Gray
 All in favor

Title 5/Perc Tests-Permit applications:

- Don Matthews- Permit Application: application was reviewed for completeness.
 - o Motion to approve: Flora Sadri o Second: Phil Baker All in favor

Meeting Adjourn-

Approved by the Northfield Board of Health	
Hart Maly	
Dund co Bale	
Submitted by Catherine Kostecki	-
BOH Secretary	